
 

 

Kite Kiosk App Availability After July 2025 
As part of Google’s ongoing deprecation of Chrome Apps, the final version of ChromeOS to support user-
installed Chrome Apps will be M138, which is currently scheduled for release in July 2025. Here's what 
that means for your use of Kite® Student Portal: 

• Kite Student Portal will be disabled by default beginning with ChromeOS version M138. 
• Administrators will need to set a policy to re-enable the app to continue to use the app in kiosk 

mode. 
• You will need to set the appropriate policy in Google Admin Console to use Kite Student Portal 

beyond July 2025. 

This policy is not yet launched in Admin Console. We will send out communication and update our 
documentation with specific instructions when it’s available. 

What You Need to Do 

• If you plan to update your devices to ChromeOS M138, be prepared to set the policy in the Admin 
Console to re-enable Kite Student Portal. 

• If you do not plan to update to M138, no action is required at this time. 

Additional Notes 

• Some administrators may receive notifications in the Admin Console suggesting the removal of 
Chrome Apps. Please be aware that Google will not remove these apps automatically—it’s up to 
your team to decide whether to remove them. 

• We will continue to monitor Google’s updates and will share new information as it becomes 
available. 

If you have questions or need assistance, please contact the Kite Service Desk. Contact information is 
available on your program’s website. 
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